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Board of Trustees of the California City 

Management Foundation (CCMF) celebrating 

Burbank City Manager Justin Hess accepting the 

2022 CCMF City Manager of the Year. The Board 

includes President Ken Striplin, Justin Hess, Aaron 

Adams, Paul Arevalo, Pamela Antil, Eric Figueroa, 

Anthony D. Gonsalves, Laurie Lofranco,                 

Fran Mancia, Janet Jimenez, Karen Pinkos and Mark 

Risco.  Executive Director Ken Pulskamp is in the 

picture too. CCMF has the stated mission to 

promote and encourage excellence in the city 

management of all California cities. CCMF offers 

guidance, support and advice for City Managers in 

all stages of their careers, working with ICMA. 

 

 

City Managers Serving in               

Tulare County Cities 
 

Tulare County is named for Tulare Lake, once 

one of the largest freshwater lakes west of the 

Great Lakes. Sequoia National Park is located in 

the county as part of the Kings Canyon National 

Park. Tulare County was incorporated in 1854 

and is a general law county under the California 

Constitution. The City of Visalia, home to the 

College of the Sequoias, is the county seat.  

 

There are nine incorporated cities in Tulare 

County: Dinuba, Kerman, Exeter, Farmersville, 

Lindsay, Porterville, Tulare, Visalia and 

Woodlake. Jason T. Britt is the County 

Administrative Officer and John Hess is the 

Assistant County Administrative Officer. The 

county has a 2019 estimated population of 

550,660. 

 

In the 1920s Tulare County was known as “The 

County of Good Roads and Opportunity.”  

 

       /   
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http://www.gonsalvi.com/
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borah Collins began her working career in Sausalito as an Administrative Assistant 

with an information technology and services firm in 1983.  In 1984 she went to work as 

a software support technician for an on-line software systems company in Chico. 

She joined the Chico city staff in 1994 as Community Services Officer (CSO), and in 

2001 she took a Management Analyst with the Chico Police Department.  In 2009 

she moved to the City Manager's Office in a Management Analyst post.  Deborah 

earned a BA in social work from California State University, Chico, and an MS in law 

from Champlain College.   

                                            
   

 

 

 

City Managers Serving in               

Tulare County Cities 
 

Sequoia National Park was 

established in 1890 as the second 

U.S. National Park following 

Yellowstone. The park includes the 

highest point in the contiguous 48 

United States, Mount Whitney, at 14,505 feet 

above sea level. Some of Tulare’s 

unincorporated communities are: Alpaugh, 

Earlimart, Ivanhoe, Lemon Cove Three Rivers, 

Kaweah and Tipton.  

 

Dinuba was incorporated in 

January 1906. The city’s 2020 

estimated population is 

24,563. Luis Patlan, Dinuba 

City Manager, says that his 

first job growing up was 

working with his family 

harvesting crops, particularly 

grapes and fruit trees. Luis was 

appointed Dinuba City 

Manager in July 2015. He previously served as 

the City Manager in the City of Kerman, where 

he had previously served as the Community 

Development Director. Luis also is a former 

Development Services Director in Sanger. He 

grew up in Parlier. Luis earned a BA in public 

Administration from California State University, 

Fresno 

Daniel James is the Assistant City Manager and 

Linda Barkley is the City Clerk. Daniel is the 

former Dinuba Chamber of Commerce 

Executive Director (February 2003-September 

2012). He joined the Dinuba city staff as Assistant 

City Manager in January 2010. Daniel earned an 

AS from Reedley College and a BBA from 

Capella University.  

 

“During my 18 years I came to 

bat almost 10,000 times. I struck 

out about 1,700 times and walked 

maybe 1,800 times. You figure a 

ballplayer will average about 500 

at bats a season. That means I played seven years without 

ever hitting the ball.”                                  — Mickey Mantle 

 

 

 

http://www.patwestllc.com/ 

                                                                                              

Pat West served nearly 40-years in city government. 

He has developed successful strategies and paths 

to issues facing local government. Pat can help you, 

whether you are a City Manager looking for ways to 

turn your city around, or a developer needing 

assistance navigating the complexities of the 

political and/or entitlement 

process.   

Pat was honored with the League 

of California Cities 2019 Wes 

McClure Award for City Managers 

of Distinction.                                                                                 

Pat has had numerous successful 

experiences with public-private partnerships.                                        

Telephone No. 562-331 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Philippe Eskandar, Westlake Village; Scott Collins, Morro 

Bay; and David Gassaway, Fairfield are shown here at the 

2022 City Managers’ Department Meeting in Monterey. 

Thank you to former longtime CCMF President                     

Wade McKinney for the picture.  

http://www.patwestllc.com/
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Trackdown Posse Roster                                                
Executive Level Posse Roster: 

Wade McKinney, Retired Indian Wells City Manager   
Mike Sedell, Retired Simi Valley City Manager    

Larry F. Pennell, Retired City Manager, Wasco 

Kevin O’Rourke, KOLGS/PARS; Retired City Manager 

Glenn Southard, Retired CM, Indio & Claremont 

Joe Tanner, Retired Vallejo City Manager  

Guy Huffaker, Retired Porterville City Manager 

Vern Lawson, Retired, Lancaster 

Gary K. Sloan, Retired La Mirada City Manager 

Robert T. Dickey, Retired South Gate DPW 

Doug Dunlap, Retired City Manager, Pomona                                               

Rita Geldert, Retired City Manager, Vista                           

Dale Geldert, Retired CDF Director, State of CA 

Anthony D. Gonsalves, Joe A. Gonsalves & Son 

Jason Gonsalves, Joe A. Gonsalves & Son 

Paul Gonsalves, Joe A. Gonsalves & Son     

Greg Devereaux, Retired City Manager 

Dr. Richard Rowe, Retired City Manager 

Lloyd de Llamas, Retired City Man./HdL Cofounder 

John Shirey, Retired City Manager, Sacramento  

Charles E. “Chuck” Bryant, Past Hawaiian Gardens 

John Russo, retired City Manager; SynchroniCITY   

Posse Roster:  
Gregory Korduner, Retired City Manager, Huntington Park                                                                                                                                             

Dave Carmany, West Covina, City Manager                                                                                 

Don Penman, Retired City Manager, Arcadia    

Sam Olivito, Retired CCCA Executive Director 

Roy Pederson, ICMA Past-President 

Gary Milliman, Retired City Manager, Brookings, Oregon                                                                                                                            

Rod B. Butler, Jurupa Valley, City Manager                                                          

Ray Harris, Ret. County Official, & Hawaiian Gardens CM                                                            

Lee C. McDougal, Retired Montclair City Manager  

Mark Scott, Lincoln Interim City Manager   

Dr. Carlos A. Urrutia, Retired Rocklin City Manager                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                              

Ray Taylor, Retired City Manager, Westlake Village 

Denise Ovrom, Former CM retired from HdL Companies  

Jim Lewis, City Manager, City of Pismo Beach 

Cynthia Kurtz, Retired City Manager, Pasadena 

Ron Molendyk, Retired City Manager Lake Elsinore 

Doug LaBelle, Retired City Manager, Chino Hills 

Kevin Duggan, Retired City Manager, Mountain View 
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by Trackdown Management 

                                                                                                         

Jack A. and Susan Simpson 
www.trackdownmanagement.net 

 

jack@trackdownmanagement.net 

 

10 Claret, Rancho Mirage, CA 92270 

562-896-5424 

https://www.munienvironmental.com/ 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

www.chwlaw.us 

Expert Public Agency Legal Services. Committed to 

counsel that is helpful, understandable, and 

 fairly priced.    

                                                                                               

CH&W has offices in Pasadena and Grass Valley                

in the Sierra Foothills, 

CH&W represents both public and private clients 

throughout California in municipal law.   

Michael Colantuono is Managing Shareholder, and 

currently is City Attorney for the City of Grass Valley. 

Call telephone No. 530-432-7357 or 213-542-5700; 

916-400-0370; 858-682-3665; 707-986-8091. 

http://www.trackdownmanagement.net/
mailto:jack@trackdownmanagement.net
https://www.munienvironmental.com/
http://www.chwlaw.us/
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www.usi.com 

USI has developed sophisticated employee  

benefit programs for public entities for more than  

30-years.  USI helps agencies design innovative    

benefit solutions and provide benefit education  

to bargaining units. 

  
For more information contact          

Gary Delaney at (424) 390-0010 or 

gary.delaney@usi.com                                                       

Pam Rodrigues, GBDS Manager                       

Pamela.rodrigues@usi.com                                         

USI Insurance Services                                                     

 

21250 Hawthorne Blvd., Suite 380                              

Torrance, CA 90503    

 

www.tripepismith.com 

City Managers Serving in               

Tulare County Cities 
 

John Jansons is the City Manager 

in the City of Kerman. John is a 

veteran City Manager with a 

long record of public service. He 

began his public service career 

in 1997 for the United States 

Foreign Service as an intern. 

Between 1998 and 2015 John 

worked in economic and community 

development and project management for 

West Sacramento, Salem, Washington, 

Atascadero, Portland, Oregon, Hemet and 

Banning. John was appointed City Manager in 

Farmersville in 2015 and became the Town 

Manager in Windsor in 2017. John was hired to 

serve as the Kerman City Manager in December 

2019. John earned a BA from the University of 

California, Davis.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

https://www.icfauthority.org/ 

 

 

Debbie Smith, Executive Director 

                                                                    

The Independent Cities Finance 

Authority is an unaffiliated Joint Powers 

Authority (JPA) helping communities 

fund critical projects.                                  

 

ICFA has assisted funding more than $500 million in 

critical community projects, from hospitals to charter 

schools, municipal utilities and housing. 

 

ICFA is well positioned outside of laborious 

bureaucracies to allow for expeditiousness. 

 

Independent Cities Finance Authority                      

Post Office Box No. 6740 

Lancaster, California 93539-6740 

Telephone No. 877-906-0941 

http://www.usi.com/
mailto:gary.delaney@usi.com
mailto:Pamela.rodrigues@usi.com
http://www.tripepismith.com/
https://www.icfauthority.org/
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City Managers Serving in               

Tulare County Cities 
 

In 1888 the railroad was built through the 

southern San Joaquin Valley, and towns grew 

up along its path. D.W. Parkhurst, of the Southern 

Pacific Railroad, bought land from early settler 

John Firebaugh, and the town of Exeter was 

born. The town was named for Parkhurst’s native 

Exeter in England. Exeter was incorporated in 

March 1911. It’s 2019 estimated population is 

10,485.  

 

In June 2018 Adam Ennis was hired 

as the City Administrator in Exeter. 

Adam previously worked about 6-

years as the Public Works Director for 

the City of Visalia. He began his 

career as an engineer for a private sector 

engineering company. He took over in Exeter 

from Interim City Administrator Eric Frost.  

 

 

 

 

 

http://rwglaw.com/ 

RWG is committed to excellence in the legal   

profession. The lawyers of choice for clients seeking 

reliable, efficient, and effective legal counsel. RWG 

delivers practical advice and solutions tailored to 

the unique needs of public entities. 

                                                                                    

Working seamlessly across offices in Los Angeles, San 

Francisco, Orange County, Temecula and the 

Central Coast. The RWG team of experts provides 

the full scope of public law services. 

Practical advice and well-analyzed solutions come 

from listening carefully and asking the right 

questions. 

 

Roxanne Diaz is a former member of the 

Board of Trustees of the California City 

Management Foundation (CCMF).     

 Call RWG at No. 213-626-8484 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Santa Fe Springs City Manager Ray Cruz and a table 

of other participants at the sold out 2022 CCMF 

Annual Members Appreciation Dinner during the 

City Manager’s Department Annual Meeting in 

Monterey earlier this month. The dinner was held at 

the Naval Postgraduate School on February 3.  

 

 

 

 

 

https://www.avenuinsights.com/ 

 

There’s never a good time for operational 

downtime, or a good time to fall short on revenue.  

For governments to serve their communities, they 

need solutions they can depend on, run by partners 

who understand how the public sector works. 

 

That’s why thousands of State and local 

government leaders turn to Avenu. Although the 

name is new, the company roots serving 

government officials go back nearly 100-years. 

 

Retired City Managers Fran David and Jeff Kolin, a 

past President of the City Managers Department of 

the League of California Cities, serve on the       

Avenu Advisory Board. California Offices in El 

Dorado Hills, Fresno, Pleasanton, Sacramento and 

Westlake Village. 

 

Fran Mancia may be reached at 

559-288-7296. Fran is a member of 

the Board of Trustees of the 

California City Management 

Foundation (CCMF).  

 

 

 

http://rwglaw.com/
https://www.avenuinsights.com/
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http://www.hdlcompanies.com/                                              

HdL was founded in 1983 by former 

City Manager Robert "Bob" 

Hinderliter. HdL expanded and 

improved with the help of a 

partnership with former City 

Manager Lloyd de Llamas, the firm’s 

retired Executive Chairman. Andy Nickerson is the 

President/CEO. Other members of the HdL team 

include: Vikki Beatley, Rob Braulik, Paula Cone, Barry 

Foster, Robert Gray, Kimberly Konczak, David 

McPherson, and Bobby Young. 

HdL Companies provide revenue enhancement, 

technology and consulting services that enable 

cities, counties and special districts to better serve 

their constituents. HdL’s team of professionals 

currently serve more than 500 agencies nationwide.  

HdL Companies offers support services and software 

that includes: sales, use and transactions taxes, 

economic development, property taxes, business 

license fees, transient occupancy tax, short-term 

rental compliance, rent control, indirect cost 

recovery, utility users tax, and cannabis regulation 

and taxation. 

Corporate Headquarters 

120 South State College Boulevard, Suite 200                                                                       

Brea, California 

888-861-0220 

 

 

“Proof of Life” 

The importance of developing a 

cadre of friends who are or were city 

managers continues after the job is 

done. The next Southern California “Proof of Life” 

lunch will be: Thursday, March 31, 2022 at Clearman’s 

North Woods Inn Restaurant, 14305 Firestone Blvd., La 

Mirada, CA  90638. 

 

We will gather at 11:30 am and have lunch at 12:00. 

RSVP at: jack@trackdownmanagement.net 

City Managers Serving in               

Tulare County Cities 

 

Farmersville became a community in the 1850s. 

The city incorporated in October 1960, and the 

2019 estimated population is 10,703. Jennifer 

Gomez has served as the Farmersville City 

Manager since May 2018.                                                    

 

Jennifer Gomez started her working career as a 

Legal Assistant and Paralegal for two different 

private law firms (January 1996-2001 & 2003-

2007). She took the Deputy City Clerk position in 

Tulare in April 2007 and she left the Tulare City 

Clerk’s office in June 2014. In June 2014 Jennifer 

became the City Clerk in the City of Hanford. 

She took the Farmersville City Manager position 

in May 2018. Jennifer earned a BA in history from 

Santa Clara University and an MPA from Walden 

University. She continues to be a Relay for Life 

program volunteer which she began in 2009. 

 

 

 

 

 

www.brandywinedev.com 

 

Former Artesia City Manager         

Jim L. Barisic                                        

founded Brandywine in 1994.                                                    

Jim and two of his sons                 

Brett Whitehead, and David Barisic                        

direct Brandywine Homes.  

 

Some of the Projects that are selling now are in the 

Cities of San Dimas, Whittier, Anaheim, and Duarte. 

Coming soon are projects in                                   

Norwalk, and Placentia.  

                                                                                       

Call Brandywine at 949-296-2400 

 

Brandywine Homes focuses on helping to revitalize 

established neighborhoods and convert 

underutilized space into needed housing. 

 

Brandywine Homes Corporate Office                    

16580 Aston Street, Irvine, California 

http://www.hdlcompanies.com/
mailto:jack@trackdownmanagement.net
http://www.brandywinedev.com/
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City Managers Serving in               

Tulare County Cities 

 

Captain Arthur Hutchinson founded the City of 

Lindsay in 1889. Work on the Lindsay town site 

began in 1889 when the Southern Pacific 

Railroad came through the area. The city 

incorporated in February 1910. Its 2019 

estimated population is 13,463. Joseph Tanner is 

the City Manager, Mayra Espinoza-Martinez is 

the City Clerk and Juana Espinoza is the Finance 

Director.   

 

Joseph Tanner was appointed City 

Manager for the City of Lindsay in 

March 2020. Joe began his public 

service career as an intern in 

Economic Development for the 

City of San Ramon in December 

2005. He was hired as an 

Administrative Analyst in San Ramon in October 

2007. In January 2013 Joe was retained to be the 

Interim City Manager in the City of Rio Vista. 

From October 2014 to March 2018, Joe worked 

as the Director of Administrative Services in the 

City of Desert Hot Springs. In 2018 he served as 

the Director of Administrative Services for the 

Town of Moraga. In 2019 Joe worked as the 

Interim Deputy City Manager in Port Hueneme, 

and in 2020 he was the Interim Management 

Services Director prior to his appointment as 

Lindsay City Manager. Joe earned an AA from 

Diablo Valley College, a BA from St. Mary’s 

College of California, and an MBA from the John 

F. Kennedy University.   

 
Veteran City Manager and former 

League of California Cities 

manager Gary Milliman and his 

bride Lianafena Yue. Gary has 

served as City Manager in Cotati, 

Fort Bragg, South Gate, and 

Brookings, Oregon. Gary is a 

Senior Advisor to the Kosmont 

Companies. 

www.cjpia.org 

 

 

 

 
https://www.wolfhousing.com/ 

 

Former City Administrator 

Wesley Wolf, Founder 

Cell No. 949-235-0525 

Telephone: 909-345-849 

                              FAX: 213-741-0519 

 

Wolf & Company Inc., founded in 1993, provides 

municipal consulting services, to State and local 

government, and not for profit corporations.                               

 

 Wolf & Company Inc. has a specialized emphasis 

on:  Mobile Home Park Acquisitions-Program 

Administration and Oversight Agent Services; 

Mortgage Program Administration Services; 

Mortgage Insurance Product 

Research/Development.                                                                                                             

                                                                                      

Wolf & Company Inc. 
560 East Commercial Street, Suite 16                                  

Pomona, California 91767 

 

 

http://www.nwfg.com/ 

 

A Woman-Owned Firm: affiliate of an investment 

banking firm providing underwriting and financial 

advisory services to public agencies, and 

implementation of special tax methodologies. 

                                                                                              

Experts in mobile home park financings, Certificates 

of Participation, and general obligation bond 

financings, tax allocation refunding, revenue and 

expense projections modeling.                                                                    

Beth Fawcett and the firm’s                               

President Pam Newcomb 

                                                                     

1254 Hoover Street                                                                                  

Carlsbad, California 92008                                                                                         

Call the firm’s professionals at:  858-232-8963 
 

http://www.cjpia.org/
https://www.wolfhousing.com/
http://www.nwfg.com/
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https://gonsalvi.com/ 

 
Joe Gonsalves said: "Lobbyist are like parachutes; you 

don't need them often but when you do they had better 

work." 

The firm was founded by the late former California 

State Assembly Member Joe A. Gonsalves. Until his 

passing, Joe, his son Anthony D. Gonsalves and 

Anthony’s son Jason Gonsalves served as the first 

three generation lobbying firm in Sacramento. 

                                                                                      

Anthony Gonsalves and two of his sons, Jason 

Gonsalves and Paul Gonsalves are expert local 

government lobbyists. The firm represents 50-plus 

cities and is a key player in city legislation. The firm 

works closely with the League of California Cities. 
 

Anthony Gonsalves is a long time  

Member of the CCMF Board of 

Trustees 
   

Telephone No. 916-441-0597 

FAX: 916-441-5061 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Retired City Manager Lou Shepard and friends on a 

50-day Viking Orion cruise from Tahiti, Morea, Bora 

Bora to French Polynesia and then through the 

Panama Canal docking in Fort Lauderdale. Lou 

describes the cruise as “fabulous.” 

 

“Throw off the bowlines. Sail away from 

the safe harbor. Catch the trade winds 

in your sails. Explore. Dream. Discover.”  

--Mark Twain 

City Managers Serving in               

Tulare County Cities 

 

Porterville, where once and at 

different times served Roy 

Pederson and Guy Huffaker as 

City Manager. Guy retired in 

2002 after serving as Porterville 

City Manager for 25-years. Roy went on to serve 

in other city and county management positions.  

Roy was elected President of the International 

City/County Management Association (ICMA) 

in 1992. Roy and Guy: two giants in city manager 

circles.  

 

A tremendous migration to California following 

the 1848 discovery of gold brought people to 

the Tule River Station of the Butterfield Overland 

Mail site on the bank of the Tule River. Many 

stayed for the rich farmland as other scurried 

toward their chance for riches in the gold fields. 

In 1888 the Southern Pacific Railway brought a 

line to the community, and Porterville was 

incorporated in May 1902. The city’s 2019 

estimated population is 59,599. John D. Lollis is 

the Porterville City Manager. John was hired by 

the city in 2006 as the Administrative Services 

Director. He was appointed City Manager in 

2009 following the retirement of City Manager 

John Longley.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

http://www.contractcities.org 

Marcel Rodarte,                               

Executive Director 

President Mark Waronek of Lomita 

Mayra Bonilla, Operations Manager 

17315 Studebaker Road, Suite 210 

                           Cerritos, California 90703 

                         Telephone No. 562-622-5533 

https://gonsalvi.com/
http://www.contractcities.org/
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City Managers Serving in               

Tulare County Cities 

 

Tulare was the center and 

headquarters of the railroad in the 

area. The city incorporated in April 

1888. It has a 2019 estimate 

population of 65,496. Marc Mondell 

is the Tulare City Manager. Marc replaced City 

Manager Rob Hunt, who worked for the city in 

various positions for 29-years. Marc most recently 

served as the Economic and Community 

Development Director and Assistant City 

Manager in the City of Rocklin (January 2015-

July 2021). He began his career as an Economic 

Development Planner with Lacoochee Regional 

Planning Council in 1998. He went to work as a 

Planner with the City of Ocala. He rose in the 

Ocala organization to Assistant City Manager 

(2012-2014). Marc earned a BA and Master’s 

degrees in urban and regional planning and 

architecture from the University of Florida. 

 

Visalia was settled in 1852 when 

the area was called Four Creeks. 

After the County of Tulare was 

formed out of the County of 

Mariposa, Visalia became the 

county seat.  Visalia got its name from Visalia, 

Kentucky, Nathaniel Vise’s ancestral home. 

Nathaniel was one of the community’s first 

settlers. Visalia incorporated in February 1874. It 

has a 2020 estimated population of 141,384. 

Visalia is the gateway to the Sequoia & Kings 

Canyon National Parks. It is the home to the 

College of the Sequoias. Leslie Caviglia is the 

City Manager and City Clerk. Michelle 

Nicholson serves as the Chief Deputy City Clerk. 

Leslie has worked for the city for nearly 25-years. 

She served as the Assistant City Manager prior to 

her appointment to the City Manager post. Early 

in her career she worked in the private sector. 

She and her husband own and operate Crystal 

Cove Farms. Leslie earned a BA California 

Polytechnic University, San Luis Obispo.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Again, about town with Santa Fe Springs City Manager 

Raymond R. Cruz. This time he is at the Busch Light Clash, 

2020 NASCAR race at the Los Angeles Memorial Coliseum.  

 

 

 

 

 

www.ekapr.com 

Englander Knabe & Allen (EKA) is one of the leading 

strategic communications and public affairs firms in 

Southern California. It is led by partners Matt Knabe, 

Marcus Allen, Eric Rose, Jeff McConnell, Adam 

Englander and Alex Cherin. We pride ourselves on 

providing a unique and strategic perspective on a 

wide variety of issues. 

EKA provides services in the areas of government 

affairs, public relations, political campaigns and crisis 

management. In addition, EKA offers a wide array of 

professional litigation communication and expert 

witness services lead by our team of strategists, 

lawyers, journalists, and media relations specialists. 

Together, EKA has more than 100-years of combined 

experience and a multitude of relationships within 

the City & County of Los Angeles, and the 88 cities 

within Los Angeles County.  

To contact EKA,                        

please call (213) 741-1500                  

or email matt@ekapr.com 

Matt Knabe, Managing Partner  

http://www.ekapr.com/
mailto:matt@ekapr.com
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http://www.pars.org/ 

   

For more than 35 years, PARS has provided 

retirement plan and trust solutions designed 

exclusively for public agencies. With programs like 

the Pension Rate Stabilization Program (PRSP) and 

the PARS OPEB Trust, PARS has helped over 400 

clients address unfunded obligations and lower 

liabilities. PARS is the pioneer of the PRSP, a first-of-its-

kind program designed to provide local control over 

assets and potential for greater return than the 

general fund. With innovative retirement solutions 

tailored to the unique needs of each agency, PARS 

is the largest private provider of multiple-employer 

Section 115 trusts in California. Since 1984 the PARS 

team has provided retirement services designed 

specifically for each public agency's unique needs 

aiming to provide superior employee benefits while 

improving management effectiveness, reducing 

costs, and simplifying administration.                                                                       

PARS can craft customized solutions; provide 

agencies guiding through the process to achieve 

bottom-line results; and redefine goals and 

objectives.                                                                                                            

                                                                                             

Mitch Barker, Executive Vice President                                 

800) 540-6369 ext. 116 or mbarker@pars.org 

                                                                                          

Kevin O’Rourke, Senior Consultant (707) 249-5356 or 

kevin@kolgs.com 

 

https://www.mmasc.org/                                                                                                             
Telephone: 877-314-7080 

MMASC is one of the oldest and largest associations of its 

kind in the nation, dedicated to the professional 

development of Southern California management 

leaders.                                                                             

President Paolo Kespradit, West Hollywood 

Vice President Dominique Samario, Murrieta 
 

950 Glenn Drive, Suite 150 

Folsom, California 95630 

City Managers Serving in               

Tulare County Cities 

 

Nick Mascia is the Assistant City 

Manager in the City of Visalia. 

Nick came to work for Visalia in 

2013 in city engineering. He 

moved up to Assistant Director 

of the Community Development 

Department. He was promoted 

to Community Development Director in 

October 2015, and in January 2019 Nick was 

named Director of Public Works. He will continue 

to serve as Interim Public Works Director until a 

full-time director is recruited.  

 

8081 Moody Street                                                                    

La Palma, CA 90623                                                     

Telephone No. 800-229-2343                               

www.cjpia.org 

 

Alexander Smith is the CJPIA                               

Deputy Executive Officer 

http://www.pars.org/
mailto:mbarker@pars.org
mailto:kevin@kolgs.com
https://www.mmasc.org/
http://www.cjpia.org/
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 City Managers Serving in               

Tulare County Cities 

 

In 1912 the City of 

Woodlake was founded 

by Gilbert F. Stevenson, 

a land developer from 

Southern California. He purchased options on 

some 13,000 acres with the vision of establishing 

citrus orchards around a model planned 

community. A great deal of money was spent 

on infrastructure and stout levees around the 

natural Bravo Lake; known also as “Wood Lake.” 

These fiscal commitments resulted in the 

developer’s failure during the Great Depression. 

The community continued to grow, and 

Woodlake was incorporated in September 1941. 

The 2019 estimated population is 7,658. HdL 

Companies founder Lloyd de Llamas served as 

the Woodlake City Manager early in his career 

(1968-1971). Twilight Park is in Woodlake. It is an 

outdoor performing venue that features the 

largest permanent outdoor stage in the country. 

It has attracted thousands of spectators to 

watch major country music entertainers, 

including Montgomery Gentry, Big “n” Rich and 

Gretchen Wilson. Ramon Lara is the current City 

Administrator and Irene Zacarias is the City 

Clerk.  

 

Ramon Lara was appointed to the Woodlake 

City Administrator in May 2012. He previously 

worked for the Tulare County Association of 

Governments (TCAG), Tulare County’s 

transportation authority. He earned a BA in 

public finance from the University of California, 

Santa Cruz. Ramon is a Woodlake native, raised 

in the city and graduated from Woodlake High 

School. Ramon replaced City Manager Bill 

Lewis, who served as City Manager for 15-years 

starting in 1996. Outside of his city responsibilities, 

Ramon is the Head Coach for the 2021-2022 

Woodlake High School Tigers Varsity Girls’ 

Softball team.  

http://www.kosmont.com/ 
 

 

 

 

 

 

Founded in 1986 by former               

City Manager Larry J. Kosmont.   

Kosmont Companies serves the 

needs of cities, counties, quasi-

governmental agencies, private 

developers and non-profit 

organizations including educational institutions.                                                                                 

Kosmont Companies is on the cutting edge of 

evolving trends, challenges, and solutions. A 

transactional firm that takes a hands-on approach 

to economic development focused on successful 

outcomes.                                                                   

2021 CCMF Corporate Partner of the Year!                                                         

Mailing Address: 1601 N. Sepulveda Blvd., #382, 

Manhattan Beach, California 90266                                              

Telephone: 424-297-1070 | Fax: 424-286-4632 

http://www.kosmont.com/
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https://cjpia.org/ 

 

More than forty years ago, 33 cities 

joined together to address their shared 

risks. They formed the California Joint 

Powers Insurance Authority (CJPIA) to fill 

an immediate need and to develop a 

long-term strategy for mitigating the 

growing risks of their public agencies. 

Then and now, the California JPIA 

preserves the independence of each 

member agency while yielding the 

benefits of scale that come with pooling 

their risks. 

 

Members of the California JPIA have committed their 

agencies to risk management best practices—including 

policy implementation, staff training, and operational 

guidance—that support proactive efforts to mitigate risk. 

Not merely an insurance solution, the California JPIA’s 

holistic model positions its member agencies to control 

costs and remain fiscally strong. 

Today, more than 100 public agencies have partnered with 

the California JPIA to address their risks and implement 

best practices. Member agencies vary from small, single-

purpose entities to cities to special districts. Though 

diverse in their missions, each member is committed to the 

implementation of risk management practices and the 

overall financial health of the pool. 

California Joint Powers Insurance 

Authority 

8081 Moody Street, La Palma, CA 90623 

(800) 229-2343 | (562) 467-8700 

Save the Date 

Annual Board of Directors Meeting 

Wednesday, July 20, 2022 at 7:00 p.m. 

At the California JPIA La Palma Campus 

8081 Moody Street, La Palma, CA 90623 

 

 

Core Values                                                             

Integrity: We hold ourselves to the highest ethical and 

professional standards. We pledge to fulfill our duties 

and deliver on our commitments. 

Excellence: We pursue distinction with a passion. We 

proactively assess our performance and strive to 

continuously improve programs, services, and work 

product. 

Innovation: We foster creativity as we explore 

opportunities and meet challenges. 

Teamwork: We pursue productive 

relationships through communication, 

collaboration, understanding, and 

respect.                                                                            

Jonathan Shull, Chief Executive     

Officer, 562-467-8787 

Alexander Smith, Assistant Executive Officer,         

562-467-8727 

CJPIA Staff Team…800-229-2343 

https://cjpia.org/
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Picking Up the Pieces: Burbank City 

Manager Justin Hess was named the 

2022 CCMF City Manager of the Year, 

and the Corporate Sponsor of the 

Year Award goes to the Kosmont 

Companies. Kosmont Companies 

was founded by former City Manager 

Larry Kosmont. Larry was the recipient of the 1980 

John H. Nail Memorial Award when he was the 

Assistant City Manager in Seal Beach. Justin has 

worked for the City of Burbank for more than 20-

years, beginning as an intern in Planning. Justin serves 

as the Vice President of the CCMF Board of Trustees.  

Former City of Ceres City Manager Tom Westbrook, 

serving as the Community Development Director in 

the City of Red Bluff, is the new Interim City Manager 

in Red Bluff. City Manager and City Attorney Richard 

Crabtree announced his intent to retire in April. Tom 

is a native of Red Bluff, graduating from Red Bluff High 

School. He worked in Stanislaus County and for the 

City of Ceres. He worked for the Planning Division for 

18-years before taking the City Manager post. He 

returning home to Red Bluff in September 2021as the 

Community Development Director. City Manager 

Scott Mitnick has left the City Manager position in the 

City of El Segundo. His last day was February 2. Chief 

Financial Officer Joe Lillio was named Acting El 

Segundo City Manager. Scott joined the El Segundo 

staff in 2019 after more than 30-years in public service 

positions. Joe has served as the city’s CFO for the 

past 6-years. No reason for Scott’s separation was 

announced. Redondo Beach Chief of Police Keith 

Kauffman will retire February 28 bringing to a close a 

career of nearly 30-years in law enforecement. Keith 

spent 22-years on the Hawthorne police force. He 

came to Redondo Beach in 2015. Born and raised in 

Redondo Beach, he carried on a family legacy. His 

father Kenneth Kauffman served on the Redondo 

Beach force from 1970 to 1994. City Manager Sean 

Scully recently started his tenure as the City Manager 

in the City of Lincoln. Sean is a former City Manager 

in Riverbank, and he worked 7-years for the City of 

Gustine, including two years as City Manager. He 

previously worked in planning and economic 

development for the City of Turlock. Sean earned a 

BA from California State University, Monterey Bay and 

an MPA from California State University, Stanislaus. 

Veteran City Manager Gilbert Livas of the City of 

Downey will retire effective July 1, 2022. Gilbert has 

served as the Downey City Manager since 

December 2011. He joined the City of Downey as 

Community Development Director and Deputy City 

Manager in 2007. He was promoted to Assistant City 

Manager in 2010. Previously, Gil worked for the City 

of Bell Gardens in redevelopment starting in 1994.   

Photo by Mark Ochenduszko, retired Coronado 

City Manager. This is Thousand Steps Sea Cave 

in Laguna Beach. The case is a large L-shaped 

structure and is best accessed during a very 

low tide. The photo was taken on Tuesday, 

February 1, 2022. 

 

Santa Clarita Assistant City Manager Frank 

Oviedo was recognized with the 2021 John H. 

Nail Memorial Award from the City Managers’ 

Department of the League of California Cities. 

Frank has served as Assistant City Manager in 

Santa Clarita since 2013. He worked for the city 

from 1997 to 2002 before working for Elk Grove 

as Deputy City Manager. After Elk Grove Frank 

became the first City Manager for the City of 

Wildomar in 2009.  

 

 

 

 

Special group sessions for sports teams, police and 

fire departments or other groups may be arranged. 

 

Raw Performance Coach    

William Ha, CSCS, earned his BS in 

Kinesiology from California State 

University, Long Beach. He is a 

certified strength and 

conditioning coach.                     

Call: 714-335-4436 

                                                                                           

10579 Bloomfield Avenue Los Alamitos, CA 90720   

www.rawperformancesc.com 

http://www.rawperformancesc.com/
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Picking Up the Pieces: After 

working in West Covina (1992-

2000) and Chino Hills (2000-2004), 

Jeffrey Collier joined the city staff 

in the City of Whittier as Director 

of Community Development. Jeff 

served as the Whittier City 

Manager from January 2012 until 

his retirement in November 2019. 

Jeff is currently serving as the 

Acting City Manager in the City 

of Fullerton starting in December 

2021. Jeff earned a BS in urban planning from 

California State Polytechnic University, Pomona and 

an MPA from California State University, Fullerton. 

Former Banning City Manager Andy Takata, currently 

the City Administrator for the City of DuPont, 

Washington, continues to serve as a member of the 

Technical Water Polo Committee of the Collegiate 

Water Polo Association, and with USA Water Polo. 

Andy is a former Olympic Water Polo Referee, and a 

member of the 2014 USA Water Polo Hall of Fame 

Class. Andy has served with USA Water Polo since 

1978; more than 44-years. Andy earned a BA from 

California State University, Fullerton. Retired 

Sacramento City Manager John Shirey, who earned 

a BSIE from Purdue University and an MPA from the 

University of Southern California (USC), is a Director 

with Golden Pacific Bank in Sacramento, and 

continues to serve on the Board of Directors for the 

Sacramento Philharmonic and Opera. John is also a 

Master USA Track & Field Official.  He serves as 

President of the USA Track & Field Pacific Foundation, 

which raises frunds for track and field athletes and 

coaches. He has served with USA Track & Field since 

February 1973. USATF is the official sanctionaing body 

for the sport of track and field in the United States. 

Veteran City Managers Bob Adams, Troy Butzlaff, 

Hugh Riley and Randy Anstine are among an 

impressive group of professionals, including Marshall 

Linn, with Bayshore Consulting Group with offices in 

Lancaster and Orange. Retired Norwalk City 

Manager Mike Egan is the new Interim City Manager 

for the City of Artesia filling in following the resignation 

of City Manager William “Bill” Rawlings. Mike began 

his city government career with the City of Bellflower 

where he became City Manager following Linda 

Manning Lowry, who retired as the Pomona City 

Manager in December 2019.  

 

 

“Remember, it isn’t brain surgery. Most solutions 

really are rooted in common sense.” 

--Jeff Stewart, Bellflower City Manager 

“Proof of Life” lunches grew from informal get-

togethers originally held at the Tap’s Fish House & 

Brewery in Brea. This is Don Wagner, Doug Dunlap, 

Gary Chicots, Gary Sloan, Ray Harris, John Jameson 

and Gregory Korduner. 

 

Former Covina City Manager (1993-1999) and Azusa 

City Manager (2005-2011) Francis “Fran” Delach, who 

worked on the HdL Companies team (1999-2005), is 

Vice President with Delach Development Resources 

in Covina and he serves as an Adjunct Faculty 

member and City Manager in Residence for the 

University of La Verne. We are correcting our errors of 

the January 2022 issue regarding retired City 

Manager Martin Lomeli. He began his public service 

career in 1975 as an Administrative Intern in the City 

of West Covina. In January 1976 he took a Personnel 

Coordinator position with the City of La Verne. In 

December 1978, Marty went to work with the City of 

Rosemead and then-City Manager Frank Tripepi. He 

left there in December 1979 to take an Administrative 

Analyst position with the County of San Luis Obispo. 

He became the Assistant City Manager in La Verne 

in January 1981 and was appointed City Manager 

there in June 1987. Marty retired after 23-years as the 

La Verne City Manager and he moved to Morro Bay 

in 2016. He served as the Morro Bay Interim City 

Manager in 2017. In addition, Marty also served as 

Interim City Manager in Irwindale, La Puente and 

Upland.  

Downtown Los Angeles, California 
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Still More Pieces Picked Up: 

Colton City Manager William 

R. Smith is among the finalist for 

the City Manager position in 

Kearney, Missouri. The other 

finalist is Greg McDaniel of Mayville, Missouri. Both 

candidates are finalists to replace Michael Morgan, 

who is retiring as City Manager. Bill previously served 

as Community Services Director.  

SHORTS: *Former Manteca (2008-2011) and Davis 

(2011-2014) City Manager Steve Pinkerton is the 

current General Manager for the Mountain House 

Community Services District in the San Francisco Bay 

Area.*Retired City Manager Donald Jeffers has 

relocated to the Rancho Bernardo area of San Diego 

County.*Orval Overall, winning pitcher of the 

Chicago Cubs’ final game of the 1908 World Series, 

was born in Farmersville. *Los Angeles County 

Assessor Jeff Prang once served as the Assistant City 

Manager for the City of Pico Rivera.*Former 

California State University, Fullerton Head Women’s 

Basketball Coach Barbara Ehardt, is a member of the 

Idaho Falls City Council. *Mike Futrell, a former 

submarine officer in the U.S. Navy, began serving as 

the City Manager for the City of South San Francisco 

in April 2014 after being the Chief Administrative 

Officer of Baton Rouge, Louisiana where he is a 

former member of the Baton Rouge City 

Council.*Russell Leavitt is a Planner and Evironmental 

Coordinator for the Central Contra Costa Sanitary 

District, and served as President of MMANC in 2002. 

*Janice Mathis, formerly of the city of Norwalk staff, 

California State University, Long Beach staff, Pomona 

City Manager’s office, CCMF and a Senior Personnel 

Management Consultant, earned an MA in human 

behavior from National University.*Yes! Lindsay City 

Manager Joe Tanner is the son of retired veteran City 

Manager Joe Tanner.*Retired City Manager Norman 

R. King, who served as the ICMA President in 1995, 

was the City Manager in Claremont (1975-1979), 

Palm Springs (1979-1990) and Moreno Valley (1991-

1996), and worked as the Executive Director of the 

San Bernardino Associated Governments-

Transportation Commission (1996-2005). 

Retired City Manager 

Wade McKinney at the 

2022 City Managers’ 

Annual Meeting in 

Monterey. Wade is the 

CCMF immediate past 

President. 

Letters and Notes for 

Readers: 

Great Yogi quote...new one for 

me ...George Aiassa used to visit 

me during my South El Monte 

days...always enjoyed it when he would stop by ...    

--Gregory Korduner 

Thank you for including me in Trackdown!                   

--Jan Mathis 

Great job Susan.  Say hi to Jack.                                   

--Wesley Wolf                                                                                                                                         

Wolf & Company Inc. 

Nice pictures and lots of Central Valley news - my 

old hangout.                                                                      

--Roy Pederson 

Loved the photo of Bob Dickey in Tahiti.   Looks like 

he could still play racquetball as well as he did 

when in Rosemead way back when.  I got to know 

him a bit while working on an RDA bond issue.  Say 

hi for me.                                                                               

--Alan Miller                                                                     

Santiago, Chile                                                                        

P.S. Thanks for publishing my note about George 

Aiassa. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

President Elizabeth Dallman, San Mateo County 

Vice President John Stefanski, Dublin 

www.mmanc.org 

 

 
These two young women both 

retired after working in Lakewood 

and Bellflower. Debbi Chase Manley 

lives in Oakdale and Theresa Teney 

(Battaglia-Gutierrez) lives in Big Bear 

Lake.  

http://www.mmanc.org/

